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MEMORANDUM 

From:  LHSAA Executive Director/ Eddie Bonine 

Subject: Boys’ State Basketball Championship - COVID-19 Update 

Date: March 13, 2020 

=================================================================== 

Today, Governor John Bel Edwards issued a proclamation stating that all large 

gatherings of people to be halted immediately until Monday, April 13th. The LHSAA 

Marsh Madness Tournament and the Divisional Select State Championships will 

continue as scheduled. However, based on this additional information and 

guidance from both the Louisiana Department of Education and the Governor’s office 

in the last hour, at this time, only student-athletes, coaches, officials, school 

administration, LHSAA staff, Burton Complex staff (non-select only), Visit Lake 

Charles staff (non-select only), security officers, the official TV Network, and pre-

approved and previously credentialed media will be allowed to attend the remainder of 

the tournament. This means that at this time NO schools support groups which include 

bands, cheerleaders and fans etc. will be allowed to attend the remainder of the 

tournament. The games will be televised on Cox Sports Television and NFHS Network 

at this LINK.  

Regards, 

Eddie Bonine 

Executive Director 

LHSAA 

https://www.nfhsnetwork.com/playoffs/state/louisiana?activity=Basketball&ads_cmpid=357290095&ads_adid=1137995216208289&ads_matchtype=p&ads_network=o&ads_creative=&utm_term=%2BLHSAA%20%2BBasketball&ads_targetid=kwd-71125227081131%3Aloc-4099&utm_campaign=&utm_source=bing&utm_medium=ppc&ttv=2&msclkid=7bc4fa068e211c07c882a46d5213ab9f

